SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

February 11, 2002


REGULAR MEETING
The regular meeting of the South Bristol Town 

Feb. 11, 2002
Board was called to order at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Naples, NY 

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitchell Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Donna Goodwin, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
David Henning, Pat Elwell, Heinz Altmann, Al Bagley, Dahl Schultz, Larry & Kathy Duel, Ed & Ann Hanley, Sybil Dutcher, John McAlpin, Bruce & Mary Hawkins, John Holtz, Jack Centner, Allison Cooper, Tom Brahm, Wendy Boehmer, Doug Troup, Ed Joseph

CLERK’S MINUTES
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the minutes for the organizational meeting on January 7, 2002 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.


On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilman Hawks the minutes for the regular meeting on January 7, 2002 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

PRIVILEGE OF FLOOR
Heinz Altmann said that regarding the Uniform Docking & Mooring Law he assumes the public will not get the correct information before the public hearing.  He urged the Town Board to communicate to the people what the changes are to the law.  He would like to see what they are; perhaps copies of the revised law be made available.


Supr. Marshall said that this has to be done with multiple towns and the Town of Gorham is going to do the SEQR.  He said that we hold a public hearing and pass it to the Town of Gorham and it becomes part of the SEQR findings and then all changes will have to come back to our town.


Ed Hanley, residing at 7330 Co Rd 12, spoke regarding the Co Rd 12 overlook site.  He asked what the Town plans and would like to see it done. He said that the Town should be considering preserving scenic views.


Supr. Marshall said that we have applied for a grant and are number four of eighteen applicants; we are looking at a $170,000 and we would be providing in kind services. He said that there is a plan developed a few ears ago.  He said that he is going to a meeting on March 7th on this.  He said regarding scenic views the Planning Board has been asked to consider this.

COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED

Supr. Marshall said we received the following communications:

· Letter from Ontario County Public Works regarding CHIPS funding and O&M money

· Letter from Town Assessor with his intent that he intends to resign the end of this year.  


Supr. Marshall said that we will be meeting with some County folks and Bruce Hawkins.


Councilman Hawks asked Bruce Hawkins when he was first elected.


Assessor Hawkins said in 1974.

CEO REPORT
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the CEO report for January was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT
Councilman Stoker said that he and Highway Supt. Duel met with the engineers about guide rails at the Gulick and Mosher Road intersection.  He said they received a letter from the engineers dated February 5, 2002 estimating that project cost to be $75,500; they recommend this.


Highway Supt. Duel said that we will wait to see what the new County bids are; this will be used from the guide rail fund.


Supr. Marshall asked who is the contractor?


Highway Supt. Duel said that he is not sure; we hope to do this early spring.

GULICK & MOSHER ROAD INTERSECTION PROJECT

On motion of Supr. Marshall seconded by Councilman Stoker the approval for the Gulick and Mosher Road intersection project to be the first one to go forward was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

COMMUNICATIONS
Councilman Hawks said that he is going to an e-government conference at New York City.  He gave the Town Board some information and read the definition of electronic government.  He said that he will be attending a conference in Batavia also.

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS
Councilman Cornish said that there will be a contest in a couple of weeks asking for art work for the property next to the Town Hall and it would have to be approved by the Town Board.

TRANSFER STATIONS
Highway Supt. Duel said that there are new roll-offs at the Transfer Station.  He said that the CD container was red tagged.  We have two for CD and one for metal; no freon – refrigerators, freezers, air conditioners.  He said that in the past we always filled out a form and it creates a lot of paper work for the Town clerk and we may get rid of that.  He said that there will still be big dump day, right now it is open at all times on a trial basis.  Also we are looking at the possibility of a grant.

ENVIRONMENTAL
Supr. Marshall said that Honeoye Lake Watershed is still pushing this forestry law.  His guess is nothing will be acted on until the end of the summer.

COMMUNITY AFFAIRS 
Councilman Hawks said that there is an event at Bristol Mountain at 5 o’clock, a tribute to Michelle Sansocie, with the proceeds going to the Hospeace House in Naples.  He said that this is not a Town organized event.

CEMETERIES
Councilman Stoker passed out a letter and is proposing to send this out to people with cemeteries on their properties.


The Town Board agreed on the letter.

PERSONNEL
Councilwoman Goodwin said that she would like to make an addition to Section 309 of the Employee Handbook as follows:

· Due to the rising cost of health insurance coverage, the Town Board will review and approve said benefit on an annual basis. 


On motion of Supr. Marshall seconded by Councilman Hawks the addition to Section 309 of the Employee Handbook as above was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

PROPOSED CANANDAIGUA LAKE UNIFORM DOCKING & MOORING LAW

Supr. Marshall said that we need to send copies of this to the Planning Board and ask them to review this as soon as possible, before March 11th, and send their comments back to us; we need to advertise for a public hearing.  He said that copies are available on the web site or from the Town Clerk.  He said then we send comments to the Town of Gorham and they do the SEQR.  He said that if everyone approves then one more public hearing is required before it is adopted.


On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Stoker decision to hold a public hearing on March 11th at 7pm on the Proposed Canandaigua Lake Uniform Docking & Mooring Law was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

FIRE SUBSTATION
Councilman Hawks gave statistics from the results of the survey that was mailed to Town residents.  He said that they sent out 1100 surveys and received 31% back.  He read the results from his letter dated Feb. 11, 2002.  He said that we need to get people involved in the process.


Pat Elwell, Fire Chief of the Maxfield Hose Co., said that it is definitely a worthwhile project to pursue.  He said that this is not going to be the South Bristol Fire Department; South Bristol will maintain the structure and it will be with the Naples Fire Department.  They will train with Naples and abide by the Maxfield Hose by-laws.  He said that the main thing is the training for it.  He said that it takes a man 120 hours of training to man a substation and first responders need 80+ hours more.  He said that you will be members of the Naples Fire Department and will train and participate with the Naples Fire Department.  He said that EMT’s need 130+ hours of training and need to be re-certified every 3 years; there is other training also.


Councilman Stoker asked where do you stand on acquiring a new fire hall?


Pat Elwell said that we are still pursuing it in either adding on, acquiring more property where we are, or constructing a new station.


Supr. Marshall said that the whole concept we are talking about came about when we heard the Maxfield Fire Department is considering a new fire substation.  He said that we were encouraged that some people have indicated interest and when it comes about perhaps some will drop out; we know we have a long way to go.  We want to schedule an informational meeting for the public.  He said that where it is located is up to the fire department, not the Town Board; at this stage it is very much informational.  He said that the people who said they would volunteer need to get together with the Naples Fire Department; we need to know this up front.


Councilman Hawks said that he was going to contact them before next month and have them contact Pat Elwell.


Pat Elwell said that Naples covers the majority of the Town, however, the northwest is covered by Richmond and Bristol covers the upper end of South Hill.  He said that in the northeast corner we are the primary responders and Cheshire is mutual aid.


David Henning, corner of County Rd 33 and 34, said that on a $150,000 house there is a $150 savings in insurance.  He said that he doesn’t see a big savings and doesn’t want to see us start this and then have to pay people to cover it.


Pat Elwell said that this substation would be for Naples Fire coverage and would have to respond.


Al Bagley, Fribolin Road, said that he is a fifteen year career fire fighter.  He said that he is happy you are concerned about improving coverage but he is not quite as optimistic as you are.  One advantage that Naples has having a truck in the town, they can man it and get a truck on the road.  Volunteering is because you want to help people, not to save money.  He said that we should pursue having dry hydrants put in where ponds are.


Pat Elwell said that is another possibility if you are going to have your residents save on insurance, by having a dry hydrant you save.


John McAlpin, Bopple Hill Rd., said that he heard this was to help the lake owners.  He said that it is important that we communicate the premium savings are for those on a Town serviced road.


Supr. Marshall said that we tried not to lead people that everyone is going to save on their insurance.  We don’t want people making their decision on what we say; they need to find out themselves.


Ed Joseph, County Road 34, insurance agent, said that every insurance company looks at it differently, however, there is a set grade in place that is set by the state; whether a company writes to them is up to them.


Pat Elwell said dry hydrants in the town would help your ISO rating.


Councilman Hawks said that if we looked at the presenting problem, fire, it is getting to the fire soon enough to prevent a great loss and a step tonight would be identifying and obtaining dry hydrants.


Councilman Stoker asked is the function of the substation fire only or ambulance also?


Pat Elwell said it would be a fire response and an EMT, not transportation.  He said that Bristol Mountain has their own first responder in their Ski Patrol.  It would first respond to fire and accident.


Supr. Marshall said that many made the response that fire calls were 43; they were fire alarms not ambulance calls.


Pat Elwell said that for ambulance in South Bristol there were 170 EMS calls.


Supr. Marshall said that the 43 responses were for calls and not ambulance calls.


Councilman Cornish asked what do you project for your paid services down the line?


Pat Elwell said that it is something that is coming but not is the near future.  Presently for EMS we have 35 hours per week for staffing and we will probably see that increase in the future.


Supr. Marshall said that we will follow-up with an informational meeting, perhaps on March 9th at 9:30am at the Town Hall; with representatives from Maxfield Hose Fire Department.

INDEPENDENT AUDIT
Supr. Marshall said that we had an independent audit by Gray Certified Public Accounting for the year 2000 and we passed with flying colors.  


On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Stoker the findings from the audit from Gray Certified Public Accounting were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

ASSOCIATION OF TOWNS ANNUAL MEETING – TRAVEL
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin Resolution #21-2001 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

RESOLUTION #21-2002
  WHEREAS, the Town of South Bristol is a member in good standing with the New York State Association of Towns; and


  WHEREAS, the Association of Towns will be holding its Annual Meeting in New York City, February 18th & 19th 2002; and


  WHEREAS, Thomas Hawks II, a Councilman for the Town of South Bristol has been invited to participate in a “Pioneers in Local E-Government” panel discussion at that meeting; and


  WHEREAS, funds are set aside in the town budget for participation in such events; and


  WHEREAS, this participation will reflect favorably on the Town of South Bristol, now therefore be it


  RESOLVED, that the Town Board give Councilman Hawks authority to travel to New York City as a representative of this town and pay travel expenses not to exceed $500.00; and


  RESOLVED, that this resolution be made a part of the minutes of this Board.

LIQUOR LICENSE
Town Clerk Collins reported that she received notice that a liquor license has been applied for by Raymond Dunn for the Southend Grille at 7131 Route 21.

SUPR’S. REPORT
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilman Hawks the Supr’s. report for January 2002 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT
On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilman Hawks the Town Clerk’s report for January was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

AUDIT GENERAL FUND
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks the General Fund bills, abstract #2, numbers 39 – 104 for a total of $44,343.88 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.


Councilwoman Goodwin noted that Kathy’s computer died and they replaced it, voucher #91, for $1777.94.

AUDIT HIGHWAY FUND
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish the Highway Fund bills, abstract #2, numbers 23 – 51 for a total of $58,196.77 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.


Councilwoman Goodwin said that Highway Supt. Duel is authorized to make purchases up to $2,500; she is looking into this.

ADJOURN
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin and carried the meeting adjourned at 9:10pm.


Respectively submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

